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Clinicians often have difficulty predicting patient Degenerative cervical myelopathy outcome.
Automated tools, such as the Spinal Cord Toolbox (SCT), show promise, but remain in the early stages
of development.

De Leener et al. introduced the Spinal Cord Toolbox (SCT), a comprehensive software dedicated to the
processing of spinal cord MRI data. SCT builds on previously-validated methods and includes state-of-
the-art MRI templates and atlases of the spinal cord, algorithms to segment and register new data to
the templates, and motion correction methods for diffusion and functional time series. SCT is tailored
towards standardization and automation of the processing pipeline, versatility, modularity, and it
follows guidelines of software development and distribution. Preliminary applications of SCT cover a
variety of studies, from cross-sectional area measures in large databases of patients, to the precise
quantification of mpMRI metrics in specific spinal pathways. They anticipated that SCT will bring
together the spinal cord neuroimaging community by establishing standard templates and analysis
procedures 1)

To evaluate the current state of an SCT automated process, Ost et al. applied it to MR imaging
records from 328 DCM patients, using the modified Japanese Orthopedic Associate scale as a measure
of Degenerative cervical myelopathy severity. They found that the metrics extracted from these
automated methods are insufficient to reliably predict disease severity. Such automated processes
showed potential, however, by highlighting trends and barriers which future analyses could, with
time, overcome. This, paired with findings from other studies with similar processes, suggests that
additional non-imaging metrics could be added to achieve diagnostically relevant predictions.
Although modeling techniques such as these are still in their infancy, future models of DCM severity
could greatly improve automated clinical diagnosis, communications with patients, and patient
outcomes 2)
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